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THE STATE OF NEW HAMPSHIRE
DEPARTMENT OF TRANSPORTATION

Departmens of Transportation
Victoria F. Sheehan William Cass, P.E.
Commissioner Assistant Commissioner

Bureau of Right-of-Way
June 15, 2016
Her Excellency, Governor Margaret Wood Hassan
and the Honorable Council
State House
Concord, N.H. 03301

Re:  PETITION - Derry, X-A002(975), 24861

Pursuant to RSA 230:14, attached hereto is a Petition for a hearing on the proposed improvements to
NH 28 Bypass in the Town of Derry.

Since the Petition is not for the limitation or control of access, a Commission is requested to be
appointed to hold a hearing, and, if the necessity is found, to lay out the new highway at this location.

The project will reconstruct the intersection of NH 28 Bypass, Scobie Pond Road and English Range
Road and install traffic signals to improve safety. The proposed improvements to NH 28 Bypass will
begin approximately 750’ south of the intersection and extend north approximately 1,500'. The
improvements to Scobie Pond Road and English Range Road will extend approximately 150’ west and
250’ east of NH 28 Bypass, respectively. This project may impact historic resources.

The suggested Commission Members were discussed with Executive Councilor Sununu on May 11,
2016.

Suggested Commission:

William Gregsak, 243 Haverhill Rd, Chester
Joseph Titone, PO Box 81, Seabrook
Robert Letourneau, 30 South Ave, Derry

Suggested Budget:

26 work days @ $50.00 = $1300.00
1500 miles @$ 0.54 = $ 810.00
TOTAL = $2110.00

Respectfully,

lhm F. )A]'wbw

Victorian F. Sheehan
Commissioner
VFS/CRS/kjk
Attachment
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-PETITION-

To Her Excellency, the Governor, and the Honorable Executive
Council:

In accordance with RSA 230:14, |, Victoria F. Sheehan, Commissioner
of the New Hampshire Department of Transportation, propose the NH 28
Bypass/Scobie Pond Road/English Range Road intersection for safety
improvements in the Town of Derry, at the locations given below:

DERRY, X-A002(975), 24861

The project will reconstruct the intersection
of NH 28 Bypass, Scobie Pond Road and English
Range Road, and install traffic signals to improve
safety. The proposed improvements to NH 28
Bypass will begin approximately 750’ south of the
intersection and extend north approximately 1,500’.
The improvements to Scobie Pond Road and
English Range Road will extend approximately 150’
west and 250" east of NH 28 Bypass, respectively.

This project may impact historic properties.
Therefore, in accordance with RSA 230:14, |, Victoria F. Sheehan,
Commissioner of the New Hampshire Department of Transportation, propose

the improvements to NH 28 Bypass/Scobie Pond Road/English Range Road
intersection in the Town of Derry, New Hampshire.

Lo & Jhi

Victoria F. Sheehan
Commissioner

Dated at Concord, NH this
__16th___ Day of June, A.D., 2016



